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It was agreed that Ian Burrows would chair the meeting.

1.
Minutes to Last Meeting

The minutes to the last Finance Committee held on 22nd February had been circulated to all Committee Members – they were taken as read and approved.

2.
Matters Arising

Audit Costs

The Secretary reported that he had contacted the Auditors and obtained an estimate of costs for a ‘pure’ audit to include minimum required and without the Benevolent Fund. 

Appointment of Auditors

It was agreed to recommend to Council the reappointment of Goldwyns for a ‘pure’ audit and to also recommend that the Benevolent Fund be audited by Finance Committee (minimum Chairman, currently J. Banister, plus one nominated member).

Professional Indemnity Costs

The Secretary Reported that there was no further progress on this item, a decision from MCA was still awaited.

3.
Society’s Financial Position

The Secretary reported no difficulties at this early stage of the financial year, so far £16,375 in members subscriptions has been received during the current year, which together with £11,211 received in advance last year comes to £27,586 received so far for year 2002 subscriptions.

4. AOB

a. The Secretary drew attention to the proposal from Mr. Andy Holder to be Editor of NewsLINK and the Financial implications attached, these were noted and will be passed to Council.

b. The Secretary drew attention to the increasing requests for Members to pay by Credit Card and suggested he could try to come to some arrangement with the Marine Society, it was agreed that he could make such enquiries.

c. The Secretary advised that the Bonds held by the Benevolent Fund would be repaid during June. It was agreed that the funds should be reinvested into the Charities Official Investment Fund, where the Society already has an account.

d. The Secretary advised that Lloyds TSB had requested renewal of the Signatories Form for accessing and managing the Society’s accounts, he suggested this might be a convenient time to change the arrangement so that the Secretary is able to sign cheques up to a maximum amount on his single signature. This was supported and would be raised in Council with the request that the maximum limit is to be set by Council.

e. Ian Burrows informed that he believed that a quorum should be set for a meeting of the Finance Committee, it was agreed that Council would be asked for advice on this matter.

5.
Date of Next Meeting

Friday October 4th 2002 at 1000 hours (Council at 1100 hours, Annual Dinner in the evening). Venue – Society’s office. 

